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January 20, 2023

Dear Midland Planning Department and City Council Members,

The Midland County Local Planning Body is a collaborative engaged in the
development of best housing practices at the county level. The Local Planning Body
is made up of individuals and organizations concerned with ending homelessness
including the HARA, shelters, persons with lived experience, youth, domestic
violence and Veteran providers, as well as county and city representatives.

Midland’s Qpen Door is important to our community as they provide shelter
for individuals and families who have no place to stay. They work daily with
other housing resource agencies to help with locating and cbtaining housing.
This agency is an invaluable resource to many who have no other place to
turn to when faced with being homeless.

The Local Planning Body holds monthly meetings with many housing

resource agencies, including Midland Open Door. At these meetings

we learn of the wark and needs around housing and work together
collahoratively to help improve the process for all. We have heard how the
women’s shelter is full consistently and being out in the county, transpertation
is one of the many barriers for those staying at the shelter, whether it is
getting kids to school or getting to work. Also, for a family who is

homeless, the distance between the men’s shelter and women's shelter is

a barrier to keep the family connected as they work towards finding a home.

The Midland County Local Planning Body supports Midland’s Open Door in
moving the women’s (and children) shelter to 1610 W. Carpenter Street and
would like to see their Conditional Use Permit granted. This would be

beneficial for not only the connection to amenities and resources but also to the
clients, families, staff and community working together to improve lives,

Please feel free to connect with the Midland County Local Planning Body with
any questions.

Regard

Joe Kanouse, Chair, Midland County Local Planning Body
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Kim Stuhler, Secretary, Midland County Local Planning Body



